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The program follows in the footsteps of
“archery in schools,” which now has more
than 5,000 schools in its program.

The reason why archery and fly-fishing
are becoming so popular in schools, said
Katie, is that teachers are looking for life-

time sports — skills that can be used at
all age levels, and that are alternatives to
basketball and other team sports.

Teachers also end up benefiting. “The
goal is to get kids connected again,” she
said. “Or if they're older and they're out

of practice, to get them re-connected.” 
Another misconception people have is

that mountain streams are required to fly-
fish. 

“You can fish in any farm pond and
catch bluegill,” she said. “Bluegill are the
best teachers and they're in every state.”

The Coles are both founders of the
National Fly-fishing in Schools Program.

The non-profit program helps schools
by raising money for the equipment, and
then gives teachers the training they need
to pass on the sport to kids.

Teachers such as Nate Hartsock, from
Hulett, Wyo., who said he has always
wanted to learn fly-fishing.

Last Wednesday, Harstock was part of
a class of 15 local teachers who met at
Spearfish Middle School to brush up on
their knots and knowledge of fish.

They spent time in the classroom
learning the casting-loop, the surgeon's
knot, the hand-shake knot, among many
others. 

In the gymnasium they were able to
cast out using the “CasTarget,” which
uses photorealistic targets to engage
anglers-in-training.

Pretty soon he'll be teaching his own
students. 

Katie said that the Crook County
School District in Wyoming has already
purchased one fly-fishing kit, and is
planning on buying another. 

She added that other schools in the

immediate area are interested, but that
funding is in the works.

“After the last training (at the middle
school), there's a good chance we'll see
some programs in Spearfish and Lead-
Deadwood,” she said. 

The Rapid City School District has
already purchased four fly-fishing kits
from the program, and are implementing
them in their schools next school year. 

Katie estimated that 26 states have
requested teacher fly-fishing training
this summer.

“All these schools that have been
trained in the last few months will begin
in the fall of 2010,” she said. “We've
been getting great feedback from the
pilot schools and we're finding that both
kids and teachers like it.” 

To help with funding, the Coles
formed the Flyfishing Education founda-
tion, which works to obtain grants and
secure funding from state fish &
wildlife agencies, state education agen-
cies and the outdoor industry to help
schools pay for the cost of equipment.

Each kit costs about $300,000, said
Cole. 

Dana and Katie own a fly-fishing
school in the Northern Hills, and they
have both spent their lives vacationing
in a family cabin in Spearfish Canyon. 

“It's a hidden secret,” Katie said about
fly-fishing in the Black Hills. 
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A class of Black Hills area teachers put their classroom learning to use by casting out
at the Spearfish Middle School gymnasium last Wednesday. The class was held as
part of the National Fly-fishing in Schools Program, which encourages instruction of
fly-fishing in schools. Courtesy photo


